



Kittatinny Lodge 5

Order of the Arrow

Lodge Executive Committee Meeting

May 18th, 2025

The January Lodge Executive Committee meeting was called to order at 9:26am by Lodge Chief William Brudereck. The obligation was recited.

Lodge Chief - William Brudereck was present, but had nothing to report, but wished that everyone had a good time. He also reminded everyone that the LEC dates may be being moved.

Vice-Chief of Administration - Sam Heebner had nothing to report, but encouraged new members to join committees.

Vice-Chief of Activities - Joe Campbell had nothing to report, but encouraged the new ordeal members to join his committees.

Vice-Chief of Inductions - Nolan Garringer had nothing to report.

Secretary- Nathan Orient proposed a vote to approve the meeting minutes from the last LEC. Reese Waldrop motioned to approve, Trevor Michaud seconded the motion, the vote is approved.

Treasurer- Eli Esterbrook was not present, but the treasury report was presented by William Brudereck. Alex Johnson motioned to approve, Drew Pangelley seconded, Vote carried.

Administration Led Committees

Communications- Logan Westlake announced that they had found a replacement, and that Joe Campbell will replace him as Communications Chair.



Kitchen- Reese Waldrop thanked all those in the kitchen for all of their help this weekend.

Membership- Owen Thorpe was not present and reported that we have 148 youth, 33 youth plus, 201 adults, 88 ordeal, 195 brotherhood, and 99 vigil dues paid members. 382 members total.

Unit Rep- Bella Lederman encouraged all unit reps who are not in the groupme to find her after the LEC. She encouraged people to earn the Unit Rep award.

Vigil- Evan Fryer was present and had no report.

Activities Led Committees

Activities- Calvin Yoder has stepped down, Thomas Zepnikowski replaced him.

Conference/Conclave- Kevin Orient reported that Conclave merch sales close tonight, and hoped to see everyone at Conclave.

Health and Safety- Trevor Michaud reported that there were two injuries, minor lacerations. He explained the shirts and hats for all Health and Safety members, and encouraged people to take their med forms back.

Historian- Jacob Tice had no report.

Kittatinny Incorporated- Currently vacant, Joe Campbell has nothing to report. There is a member who will fill the position. Kitty Inc. made \$2,021 this weekend.

Service- Keegan Bandoltz discussed the service projects done at the weekend and thanked the volunteers who helped out.

Inductions Led



Camp Promotions and Elections- Ian Hopkins was not present, but Ian reported that the CP&E season was finished, and thanked those who helped with elections. He congratulated the new Ordeal Members.

Ceremonies- Alyssa McCaffrey thanked all who participated in ceremonies this weekend, and thanked Mr. Miller for standing in as Ceremonies Adviser. She awarded the ceremonies patches, explained how to earn them, and encouraged people to participate in ceremonies.

Ordeal/Elangomat- Danny Roberts was not present, but Declan Larrimore stood in, and congratulated the new Ordeal members. He also thanked the Elangomats who helped out.

Brotherhood- Chris Phipps was not present, but Evan Fryer stood in. He congratulated the new Brotherhood members, and thanked all who helped during the Brotherhood Hike.

AD HOC

Lodge Banquet- Drew Pengelly was appointed Banquet Chair

OLD

Officer Fundraiser Patch- The photo was taken for the patch, and a design will be proposed.

Fall Fellowship- Joe Campbell encouraged people to come to the fall fellowship weekend.

By-Laws Change- Will Brudereck stated that this will be voted on at the Quarterly Meeting.

NEW



Annual Shirt- Joe Campbell proposed a new shirt each year, and submitted a design for approval. Alex Johnson motioned to approve, Drew Pengelly, motion carried.

Unit Re-Election- Troop 155 requests a re-election Jacob Tice motioned to approve, Alex Johnson seconded, motion carried.

Weekend Pricing- There will be a full re-evaluation of lodge pricing. There will be a proposed increase to include a shirt in the Ordeal charge. There will be a removal of charges for Kitchen and Medics. Ella Hamilton motioned to approve, Patrick Morrison seconded, Boone Webb voted nay and proposed to make the shirt an optional part of the registration. The motion is to make the shirt optional, Sadie Davis motioned to approve, Ella Hamilton Seconded, motion carried.

Proposed Slate- Jacob Tice proposed a slate of: Lodge Chief - Sam Heebner; VC Admin - Christina Rohm; VC Activities - Nolan Garringer; VC Inductions - Nathan Orient; Secretary - Kevin Orient; Treasurer - Owen Thorpe. Jackson Levitt motioned to approve, Alex Johnson seconded, motion carried.

Lodge Totem Patch- A motion is proposed to order lodge totem patches with the updated totem. Jonathan Schnaubelt motioned to approve, Nolan Garringer seconded, motion carried.

Summer Chieftain- Sam Heebner is proposed as Summer Chieftain, Ella Hamilton motioned to approve, Jacob Tice seconded, motion carried.

Kittatinny Award- A patch design for the Kittatinny award was proposed, Alex Johnson motioned to approve, Micah Chan seconded, motion carried.

Adviser Remarks

Staff- Morgan Baxter was not present and had nothing to report.



Associate- Mrs. Kelly congratulated all the newly inducted members of the lodge and encouraged members to come back for more events including conclave. She encouraged people to find a committee and have fun.

Lodge- Mr. Garringer appointed Nathan Klein as Associate Adviser of Activities for the Lodge.

Good of the Order

Reese Waldrop encouraged people to get food from the kitchen before they leave.

Jacob Tice motioned to end the meeting at 10:14am